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Date: 10th June 2021
Dear FOI Applicant,  
Thank you for your freedom of information request received in this office on 5th June 2021 in which you asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, I request the following to be provided.

1) How many Community Safety Partnerships (CSP) are there in total within the West Midlands police force area?

2) List all relevant CSPs and provide web addresses. 

3) How many Domestic Homicide Reviews (DHRs) did each CSP conduct between 1 Jan 17 to 31 Dec 19?

4) Are all DHRs available on each CSP website?

5) If no to question 4 above, how can each DHR be accessed?

In response to your request, the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) can confirm that there are 7 Community Safety Partnerships beneath the umbrella of West Midlands Community Safety Partnerships (CSP). The OPCC provides money via annual grants to each CSP.   
Birmingham’s allocation for Domestic Homicide Reviews (DHRs) is within their overall CSP budget and pays for members of staff, therefore this is a greater amount than the rest.
The 6 remaining CSP’s - Coventry, Dudley, Sandwell, Solihull, Walsall and Wolverhampton - have a budget of £15k per year to draw down from which pays for costs of carrying out a Domestic Homicide Review. Costs include Chairs, Authors and Dissemination, for example. 
The claims for 2019-2020 indicate the following number of DHRs for individual CSPs:

Coventry: 0

Dudley: 0

Sandwell: 3 + 1 child friendly report

Solihull: 3

Walsall: 1

Wolves: 1

For greater detail, I can advise you to contact each CSP lead directly. Please see the following email addresses should you wish to contact them: 
Birmingham - cspenquiries@birmingham.gov.uk
Coventry - PCB@coventry.gov.uk
Dudley - XXXX
Sandwell - Community_SafetyTeam@sandwell.gov.uk
Solihull - safersolihull@solihull.gov.uk
Walsall - XXXX
Wolverhampton - XXXX or XXXX
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal 

Any person who has requested information from the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case. 
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email.   You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to: 

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 

Lloyd House 

Birmingham 

B4 6NQ 

Telephone: 0121 626 6060 

Email: wmpcc@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. The OPCC will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months. 

All investigations will be undertaken by someone not involved in the original response. 

The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow 

Cheshire 

SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

Website: www.ico.gov.uk 

There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.
Yours sincerely, 
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Alethea Fuller
Deputy Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ
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